Board of Selectmen

Council on Aging – Long Pond Room

January 14, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Selectman Jeffrey White was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board met with Recreation Director Rebecca Rosenberg to discuss her FY 2001 operating budget request.  Discussion included a proposed increase in salaries & wages due to the addition of skateboard park monitors.  The Town Administrator recommended against the increase noting that he preferred to wait until after the first year of operation of the park.

Wellfleet Employees’ Association president Ray Squire addressed the Board noting that any increase in Association member salaries should reflect the collective bargaining process.

The Board met with Health/Conservation Agent John Chatham to discuss the FY 2001 operating budget requests for the Board of Health and Conservation Commission.

The Board met with Inspector of Buildings Richard Asmann to discuss the FY 2001 operating budget request for the Building Department.  Discussion included a proposed increase in salaries and wages for the wiring and plumbing inspectors and the need for a secretary to perform the clerical duties within the department.

The Board met with Assessor Ray Squire to discuss the FY 2001 operating budget request for the Assessing Department.

The Board met with Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas to discuss the FY 2001 operating budget request for the Beach Department.  Discussion included a proposed increase in salaries and wages due, in part, to Ms. Thomas’ recommendation that the program begin a week earlier and an increase in contract services due to fees for credit card use at the beach sticker house and an anticipated increase for portable toilet facilities.

The Board met with Librarian Elaine McIlroy to discuss the FY 2001 operating budget request for the Library.  Ms. McIlroy distributed an amended budget noting that it reflects a decrease in her salaries and wages request due to the need for salary increases to go through the bargaining process.  It was also noted that the salaries and wages request reflects an increase in hours for the Youth Services Librarian position from 30 to 35 hours per week.

The Board met with Council on Aging Director Jacqui Wildes to discuss her FY 2001 operating budget request.
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On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to invite Mark Vincent, Mark McKenzie, Nils Miner, Jamie Bell, John Chatham, a representative of Camp Dresser McKee and Bill Dugan, in this order, to the Board’s January 18th meeting for the investigation of the water issue.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 3:46 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,
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